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Approval of October Minutes

Myra Watnick made a motion to approve the October minutes. Elisabeth Teller seconded the motion. The Motion passed unanimously.
Old Business

April is family focus meeting and the planning of this meeting is deferred to Communication-Education-Outreach Committee.  
Parent Support Grant Update

Jane Hampton, Training Director of the Connecticut Parent Advocacy Center (CPAC) gave an update on parent support grant and events coming up.
New Business
The annual end of year Birth to Three report is part of the ICC’s mandate to the Governor. Eileen McMurrer needs ICC members for review and feedback of the report. Thank you to ICC members: Anne, Myra & Cindy who volunteered to review and edit the report.

SSIP/Medical Messaging

Eileen McMurrer gave an update on Birth to Three’s medical marketing plan for this upcoming year. The plan includes allying with the CT chapter of the AAPA for messaging, improving CDI options for connecting with families and educating medical providers. Eileen will be creating an on-line module for medical providers that will be posted on the Birth to Three website. 
A physician signature on the IFSP is needed but not necessary to start Birth to Three services. Any licensed practioner who is in the Birth to Three personnel standards including physical therapist can sign the IFSP for purposes of billing. Clarification on physical therapists: For PT license purposes, the CT. state PT practice act states that PT’s need to consult or refer to a physician when the medical condition is prolonged or does not show “objective, measurable, functional improvement in a period of thirty consecutive days or at the end of six visits, whichever is earlier.”  To meet PT licensing requirements, it is recommended that IFSPs that include PT are sent for physician signature.  
Committee Reports 

Legislative/Fiscal Committee: (Co-Chairs: Myra Watnick & Elaine Balsley) Myra reported on this legislative sessions and shared successes. Would like to invite PCG to the December ICC meeting to introduce themselves and their role in Birth to Three.
System Support/ Professional Development: (Co-Chairs: Anne Giordano & Elisabeth Teller):  Anne reported the group sharing and compiling questions providers had around systems of payments and personnel issues. Deb Resnick will take the questions back to central office team and respond to providers.
Communications/Education/Outreach Committee: (Co-Chairs: Corinne Griffin & Carol Peltier) 

Corrine reported this committee planning the ICC Family Focus meeting in April which will include Aileen McKenna gathering family videos for the Birth to Three website. Jane Hampton also volunteered to recruit families that are available for video sessions and present at the April ICC meeting. 

	Lead Agency Update/Fiscal Update

Lynn Johnson, Part C Director-Office of Early Childhood (OEC)-Birth to Three System gave the lead agency update. 

In light of there being no state budget approved by the legislature, an executive order by the Governor is in place.  This order provided the OEC with $8.1 M for the most recent quarter until a state budget is approved.  The OEC has been informed that the change in billing for services will take place on November 1, 2017.
IDEA Dispute Resolution

Mediations and Hearings – There have been no requests for Mediations or Hearings since last report.

Complaints - No complaints received since the last report.

State Systematic Improvement Plan (SSIP) Implementation.  The SSIP Team Leaders will be working with their committee members to devise an update on activities that are due to Alice by December 1, for submission to OSEP on February 1, 2018.

OEC Updates

Birth to Three website: The new website reflects the SSIP Education and Outreach goal of providing families, stakeholders and providers with a more mobile friendly, searchable website. The OEC staff continue to update.

Autism Guideline. Birth to Three has updated our Autism Guideline to reflect new research over the past five years. Please feel free to read this draft and let us know what you think. We are particularly looking for resources, research and references to add for both providers and families. Please click on Draft Autism Guideline. Please send your feedback to Aileen McKenna at aileen.McKenna@ct.gov .

Quality Self-assessment. National experts have been working with staff on the continued development of a quality self-assessment. This will be piloted as soon as all the feedback received is incorporated.  That will make the information gathered from the instrument more valuable and usable for OEC and for programs.

Rush & Sheldon. Ten programs are nearing completion of their TA with Rush and Shelden and another cohort of master coaches are completing their TA. People are moving forward on reaching fidelity and changing practice. Dathan and M’Lisa have commented repeatedly about how well providers are doing at implementation of the practices. Applications for teams to attend Rush and Shelden training in the spring will be out in late January/early February

Domestic violence training.  On November 14 a training will be held that was designed based on feedback from programs and staff on what they would like to learn.

Augmentative Communication training presented at NEAT was well attended and well received.

Natural Learning Environments (NLE). There is still room in the November NLE workshop. In order to send a team to Rush and Shelden in the spring all members of the team must have taken the NLE training. 


	
	
	
	


The meeting ended at 12:02pm
Respectfully Submitted,

Anna Hollister

NEXT State ICC MEETING: Monday, December 11, 2017 at BEACON, 500 Enterprise Drive-Suite 3D (Hartford Room), Rocky Hill, CT. Please RSVP to Anna Hollister at 860-500-4411 or via e-mail at: anna.hollister@ct.gov
February 5, 2018
April 2, 2018
June 4, 2018
August 6, 2018
October 1, 2018
December 3, 2018
Interagency Coordinating Council








October 23, 2017


9:00 AM – 12:00 p.m.





BEACON Health Options


 500 Enterprise Drive, Rocky Hill 





Minutes





ICC Members Present: Elaine Balsley, Ann Gionet, Anne Giordano, Corinne Griffin, Cindy Jackson, Lynn Johnson, Ginny Mahoney, Heather Petit, Anne George Puskar, John Reilly, Louis Tallarita, Elisabeth Teller, Dr. Carol Weitzman, Myra Watnick, Robin Wood   








ICC Members Absent: Tiffanie Allain, Shanda Easley, Jennifer Miner, Kim Nilson, Carol Peltier, Michelle Rinaldi, Nicole Villanueva 








The meeting began at 9:15 AM.








Introductions:





Cindy Jackson, ICC Chair, welcomed everyone to the State ICC meeting. Council members and eight members of the public introduced themselves. 





Public Comment





There was no public comment at this meeting. 





Announcements:





Yale school of medicine grand rounds is hosting Birth to Three on October 25, 2017. Our own ICC members Corrine Griffin and Lynn Johnson will be presenting at grand rounds.
























